GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 7TH FEBRUARY
AT 7.30PM IN ST PETERS CHURCH HALL,GLASBURY
Present:
         Mr Glenn Smith (Chairman)
                              Mrs K M Griffiths
                              Mr Eric Hoole

                              Councillor Geraint Hopkins

                              Mr Ray Jeffries

                              Mr Andrew Jones
                              Mr Haydn Jones

                              Mr Keith Newell

                              Mr Derek Price

In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

N

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Glenn Smith took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     meeting 
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     Apologies for absence were received from Cheryl Lloyd 
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd January were approved 
     4) Matters Arising
         None.

     5) Planning 
(i) Becksfoot,Glasbury -  erection of stables,tack room,
          storage etc
           It was noted that this was a retrospective planning application

           as the building was now complete. GH had received a number 

           of objections principally relating to the size and height of the 

           building and the fact  that it was not located in accordance 

           with the original plans and was that much closer to the 

           adjoining properties than originally envisaged. As a result GH 

           had requested that the application should be “called in” and 

           would be considered by the Planning Committee at it’s March/

           April meeting in Brecon.Mr Lewis (the applicant) who was in 

           attendance at the meeting pointed out that the apex of the 

           building was now some 1.2 ft lower than shown on the original 

           plans but the back wall was some 1.2 ft higher. The other 

           dimensions were identical. However, it was not possible to verify 

           these points by reference to the plans supplied by PCC.
           Clarification was also sought regarding  waste disposal and 

           drainage.
           It was noted that during the course of the construction work PCC

           Had advised Mr Lewis to stop work as the new building had not 
           been  built in accordance with the original plans. However, after 
           a brief halt Mr Lewis had continued with the building works.      

           The application was discussed at some length and it was felt

           that local residents views should be sought before taking a 
           final decision
           (A number of  local residents had written to the Community 

           Council objecting to the application but as these letters weren’t 

           to hand it was subsequently agreed that the application 

           should be reviewed again at the March meeting)     
(ii) Cwm Farm,Tregoyd – installation of micro hydro electricity

generating sheme

                          There were no objections to this proposal
5) Literature & Information received                                                               
(i) Welsh Government – proposed postponement of 

           local government elections by one year to May 2017 
           Noted
  (ii)   The Queen’s Diamond Jubilee – 4th June 2012
                          In the absence of a suitable location for a beacon  it was 

                          decided that the Community Council could not take part

                          although individual residents would be free to mark the 

                          occasion in their own way.        

(ii) Welsh Government – Borrowing by Community 

Councils in 2012/13
Noted
(iv) Dyfed Powys Police  - Bobby Van Scheme
                          It was decided not to make a donation towards the cost of 

                          this scheme 
                (v)     Dyfed Powys Police – Neighbourhood Policing Report
                          Noted 

     (vi)     PCC – Point of Contact for Community Councils
 Noted

              (vii)     Inspection of Play Areas
It was noted that there were 2 play areas in Velindre and 3 

in Three Cocks but that none of them had any equipment in 

them so no inspection was necessary. In any event it was 

pointed out that the play areas were the responsibility of PCC. 


(viii) BBNP – Llangollen Eisteddford – request for donation        
It was decided not to make a donation
6)   Financial Matters

       The Clerks fees and expenses for January amounting to £160.56
       (incl VAT) were approved
       The annual audit fee of £60 (incl VAT) was approved 
7)   County Councillor’s Report
            GH reported that PCC’s budget was under severe strain.
            The Chief Constable of Dyfed Powys Police was facing a shortfall of

            some £20M and  was looking for an increase of 5% in his precept.

            Savings in both the revenue and capital programmes would have to 

            be found  notwithstanding a 2.25% increase in Council Tax. 
            GH reported that the reorganization proposals for the area’s primary

            schools had now been to the Council’s cabinet and it was now proposed 

            to close the schools at Rhosgoch,Ffynnongynydd,Llanigon and Glasbury 
            though Glasbury would remain open until 2015;refurbish 

            the schools at Llyswen and Clyro and build new schools at Hay and 

           Talgarth.
     9)   AOB                                                                                                        
            AJ reported that the new Acting Head had been installed at Glasbury 

            School and that he was settling in well. However, malicious and totally 

            unfounded  rumours were still circulating about Miriam Knight.   

             EH drew attention to the problem of cars parking  on the pavement

             outside the Harp Inn .The adjoining garage was also obstructing the              GH
             pavement with used cars. GH undertook to get the local traffic warden 

             to look into the matter.  

             MH reminded the meeting that John Cook and Christopher Morgan from   

             BBNP would be attending the meeting on 1st May and asked members to

             let him know if there were any particular  matters that they would like        ALL
             to raise with them.                
           10)     Date of next meeting
                     Tuesday 6th March at 7.30pm in Velindre Village Hall

